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Town of Carolina Beach 
Resolution No. 25-2336 
 

 

Resolution 

 

A RESOLUTION SUPPORTING THE TOWN OF CAROLINA BEACH’S DESIRE TO APPLY TO THE 
LEAGUE OF AMERICAN BICYCLISTS TO BECOME A BICYCLE FRIENDLY COMMUNITY 
 

WHEREAS, Town Council, make decisions every day affecting the health and safety of our 

residents, the efficient conduct of commerce and delivery of government services, and the 

long-term quality of life in our communities. 

WHEREAS, we recognize that increasing bicycle facilities and promoting bicycle use can improve 
the environment, reduce traffic congestion, improve safety and health, enhance recreational 
opportunities, boost the economy, and increase opportunities for residents of all ages to 
participate socially in healthier travel modes. 
 
WHEREAS, the 2025 Bike and Pedestrian plan adopted by Town Council has identified the 
application to become a bicycle friendly community as a prioritized implementation action step. 
 
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Carolina Beach Town Council supports the Bike 
Pedestrian Committees effort to complete the League of American Bicyclists Application to 
become a Bicycle Friendly Community.   

 
ADOPTED, this 22nd day of July 2025. 

 

 

 

TOWN OF CAROLINA BEACH 

 

        ___________________________________ 

        Albert L. Barbee, Mayor 

 

        ATTEST: 

        ___________________________________ 

        Kimberlee Ward, Town Clerk 


